
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
Hello everyone:  
   
Our March 2021 meeting was held March 10th at the SCDSA office.  Former Sheriff John Mc Ginness was our guest 
speaker, and as usual delivered an interesting talk with lots of audience participation. John discussed several topics of 
interest with the club, and I thought the presentation was well received by the membership. Thank you John for taking 
time from your busy schedule to address the Club.  
   
Also discussed was a change to the club's by-laws, specifically section V, paragraph 5. This changes the voting  
procedure and how a quorum is established. For more information about this see page 2. Please vote, as the proposed 
change cannot take effect until it's voted on under the existing voting rules. Briefly, this proposed change will change 
the required quorum from 10% of the Club's membership, to a simple majority of those members present at the meeting 
when the vote takes place.  
   
The Thai-Mex caterers prepared our lunch for us, corned beef and cabbage. Richard Madrigal gave a benediction prior 
to lunch being served, thank you Richard.  
   
711 Club member Patricia Ditlevsen has written and published a book, entitled "Another Night on the City Streets,  
Stories from the Police Blotter."  The book is a collection of short stories that are roughly based on actual events. Pat 
was kind enough to give me an autographed copy of her book. I read it in one evening, and found the stories  
entertaining and with an element of levity. Pat told me the book is available on Amazon, and I will bring my copy to our 
next meeting if anyone would like to borrow and read it.  
   
I have arranged for Sacramento County Supervisor Sue Frost to be the guest speaker at the April meeting, Wednesday, 
April 14th 2021. I expect that Supervisor Frost's presentation will be of interest to our membership, and I hope to see a 
good turnout. If anyone has an idea for a guest speaker, or a contact who might speak at a meeting, please let me or 
another club officer know.  
   

I recently received a call from a 711 Club member who suggested that we might en-
hance the "EOW" section on the Club's website. It was suggested that more  
information might be included, such as various assignments, significant  
accomplishments etc. I know of many knowledgeable historians in the Club who 
might want to help update some information on our past comrades.  
   
   
I hope to see you at the April 2021 meeting on April 14th.  
   
Take care,  
   
Sam  
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1. Art Stulmann, Leroy Worden,  
 Lonnie Trillo, Robert White 
2. Nancy Gust 
3. Barbara Scott, Charles Randall,  
 James Babcock 
4. Richard Taylor 
5. Manual Rivera 
6. Richard Matranga 
7. Ed Flint, Susan Hanrahan 
8. James Bell, Juanita Hufalar, Joe Millican 
9. Richard Knight 
10. Vera Vaccaro, Larry Ernest 
11. William Brown 
12. Joe Doupe 
14. Jan Jensen 

March Birthdays 

President 
Sam Gault 
(916) 801-5876 

Vice President 
Sue Johnson 
(916) 681-1001 

Secretary 
Nancy Gust 
(916) 725-6752 
 

Treasurer  
Kathy Shannon 
(916) 952-7395 
711 Club 
640 Bercut Drive  
Sacramento, CA 95811  

Sergeant At Arms/ 
Sunshine Guy 
Earl Evans 
(916) 261-1668 

Board of Directors: 
 
Darrin Hashisaka 
(916) 996-2565 
 
Larry Jarvis 
(916) 355-8514 
 
Jacqui LeMaster 
(916) 215-9193 
 
Richard Madrigal 
(916) 366-5909 
 
Barbara Smith 
(916) 606-0324 
 
John Woodhouse 
(916) 457-2858 

Past President 
John Woodhouse 
(916) 457-2858 

Newsletter Editor & 
Webmaster 
Larry Jarvis 
(916) 355-8514 
larryjarvis@711club.org 

2021 

711 Club Officers 

WE NEED YOUR PROXY (VOTE) FOR A 

BY LAW CHANGE 

By-Law Change – At the Board of Directors Meeting on February 10, 2021 your 
board voted to make changes to By-Law V, paragraph 5. The changes were sent 
out by email February 2021, mailed to members without email addresses and  
discussed in the Newsletter.  
 
This by-law has been re-written to need only a quorum of regular members  
present to vote by voice or show of hands at any meeting where a vote is taken. 
Proxies (votes) may be given in writing to any Officer or Board Director attend-
ing the meeting, to be used in the member’s absence.  This by-law will be voted 
on at the April 14, 2021, General Meeting.  
 
We are still bound by the old quorum rule of 10%  of the total membership 
(approx. 50 members) needing to be present to conduct business.  Therefore, we 
need members not attending the April 14th meeting to forward there proxy via 
email to a board member to vote on the new By Law revision. The meetings, due 
to Covid, are only drawing approx. 25 members. Therefore, a quorum is not  
usually present to be able to conduct business requiring a vote. Thus this change 
is being made to By Law V. Please get your proxy in before April 14th. Include 
the following information in your email: Remember you have to be a dues paying 
member to vote. 
Name _______________         Date _____________ 
 
In favor of  amendment      
 
Not in favor of amendment   
 
If you need an email address to send your proxy vote to: 
 
Use mine at: larryjarvis@711club.org.  

 
15. Ed  Doonan, Louis Blanas 
17. Robert Bell 
19. Sharon Cadagan 
20. Earl Boyd, Vaughnene Ashby  (Putman) 
22. Danny Minter 
24. Neil Taber, Val Kobza, Matt Curtis,  
 Rachelle Steed 
25. Gary Boutwell, Sharon Telles 
26. Paul Evans, Steve Wright 
27. Michael Linn-Kidwell 
28. Jim Hall 
29. Robert White, Darlene Painter,  
 Bob Smalling,  Cullis “Don” Jones 
31. Willie Nix 
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Meeting  Minutes 
 

Date: March 10, 2021          Location: SCDSA Facility 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 
Meeting was called to order at 12:04 pm by Sam Gault. 
 
The following Officers and Board Members were present: 
X President Sam Gault    X Darrin Hashisaka 
X Vice President Sue Johnson   X Larry Jarvis 
X Treasurer Kathy Shannon   X Jacque Lemaster 
X Secretary Nancy Gust    X Richard Madrigal 
X Sgt at Arms Earl Evans    NP Barbara Smith 
 Past President John Woodhouse  X John Woodhouse 
 
General Members Present:  26  Guests: 2     Speaker John McGinness New Members: Michael DeCuir, 
Rick Uhlman 
Sunshine Report: No report 
 
Speaker: Retired Sheriff John McGinness – John touched on different topics including these inmate  
population being down 25%, fraud in EDD, and maybe we should pay closer attention to who is sponsoring/
endorsing people running for office or the backers behind new legislation. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: On file 
Secretary’s Report: Minutes on file and printed in newsletter 
 
Old Business: 
By-Law Change – At the Board of Directors Meeting on February 10, 2021 your board voted to present 
changes to By-Law 5, paragraph 5. The changes were sent out by email February , 2021 and mailed to  
members without email addresses.  This by-law has been re-written to need only a quorum of regular  
members present to vote by voice or show of hands at any meeting where a vote is taken. Proxies may be  
given in writing to any Officer or Board Director attending the meeting, to be used in the member’s absence.  
This by-law will be voted on at the April 14, 2021 General Meeting. 
 
Webmaster: The 711 Club is still looking for someone to take over the duties.  If you are interested please 
contact Larry Jarvis. 
 
New Business:  
Range Day – Will be Thursday June 3, 2021 – 8 am till 12 pm. You will need your ID, holster and 20 rounds 
of ammo ( holster & ammo for each weapon you are qualifying with). If you are qualifying for out of state it 
must be the weapon you carry, not a similar type. There will be a lunch signup and pre-pay at April/May 
meetings. 
 
April Speaker will be Supervisor Sue Frost 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:28 pm. 
Free lunches for April 14, 2021 meeting were won by Rolfe Appel, Ernie Buds and Joann Lee. 
 
Next meeting: April 14, 2021 at the SCDSA Facility, 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento. 
Minutes submitted by Nancy Gust, Secretary 
 
 
 



Next Meeting  -  April 14th, 2021  
SDSA Facility  

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  
Guest Speaker -Supervisor Susan Frost 

11:00 AM Social hour  
12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  
RSVP By: 
April 8th 

Kathy Shannon 
(916) 952-7395  

keshannon004@gmail.com 
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Annual Dues are Due for 2021 

Annual 711 Club membership dues are $24.00 a year and are due January 1st of each  
calendar year. To maintain a “Current” status, dues must be received before March 1.  A member of “good 
standing”, are those members who have current status of three or more consecutive years.  
 
If you have any beneficiary changes, please contact Kathy to update your 
information. You may use the format below to submit with your dues.    
 

Beneficiary Information: 
Member’s name: 
Beneficiary’s name: 
Relationship: 
Beneficiary's address: 
Beneficiary’s phone number: 
Other contact person (if necessary to facilitate contact): 
 
Editor note: you may print this page and cut out the above to create a form to send in. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
********************************************************************************************************** 

Opening for 711 Club Webmaster/ Newsletter Editor 
If interested: 
Please contact Larry Jarvis 
larryjarvis@711club.org 

Visit us on the Web 
www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

